
 

              

November 1, 2017 

Dear Members of Congress,  

I write to you today on behalf of more than 100,000 Catholic Sisters and supporters of NETWORK Lobby 

for Catholic Social Justice to urge you to pass the Dream Act now. As people of faith, we are taught that 

the two greatest commandments are to love God and love our neighbors. I want to be abundantly clear: 

recipients of Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals are our neighbors, and their home is here. It 

is time that our legislation reflect their contributions to our communities; our nation needs you to 

pass the Dream Act without delay.  

Since the announcement of the end of DACA, recipients have worried and feared knowing that they will 

soon be at risk for deportation. This undermines their families and our communities. Our driving force 

for passing the Dream Act should be our acknowledgement that DACA recipients have for years given 

their time, resources, and money to prove that they are committed to our nation. Now, we must respond 

by demonstrating our commitment to their success. 

The Dream Act is the best legislative solution for Dreamers and for our nation. It provides an 

opportunity for young people to fully integrate into our society without fear. It also gives voters and 

activists across the country a bipartisan bill to rally support around.  

Less than a week ago, Pope Francis called us to action. “To all people (of the U.S.) I ask: take care of the 

migrant who is a promise of life for the future. To migrants: take care of the country that welcomes you; 

accept and respect its laws and walk together along that path of love.” It is time for us as a nation to create 

a permanent solution for Dreamers, who have been positively contributing to our communities for the 

majority of their lives. We must honor and acknowledge their dignity and pass the Dream Act 

immediately. 

On the following pages are quotes from my fellow Nuns on the Bus sharing their experiences of the 

positive contributions of Dreamers in their communities and expressing urgency for passage of the 

Dream Act. Please feel free to share these statements as are helpful to you, and if you have any questions 

you can contact Ashley Wilson, NETWORK’s Communications Manager, at awilson@networklobby.org or 

202-601-7856. 

Sincerely,  

 

Sister Simone Campbell, SSS 

mailto:awilson@networklobby.org


 

  
 



 

  
 



 

  
 



 

  
 

 

 

 


